2024
Procedure for Prioritizing On-Site Accommodation for 
MCR Committee Members

To ensure transparency in the allocation of the five reserved on-site accommodation places for the MCR committee at St. Catherine's College, University of Oxford, the following procedure has been established. This procedure will be available on the MCR website, and the newly elected committee in Michaelmas term will be required to familiarise themselves with it.

Application Process
Committee members must indicate their desire to be considered for on-site accommodation and/or express their strong commitment to serve as an executive committee member for the next academic year by the end of the 1st week of Trinity term.

Priority Order
The priority for on-site accommodation will be given in the following order:

1. Current committee members who commit to stand for an executive committee position next year.  
      Note: These individuals must:
     a) Commit to standing for an executive committee role.  
     b) Make an honest and truthful attempt to be elected to that role.  
     c) Execute all responsibilities and expectations of the role as described in the MCR constitution.

2. Current executive committee members.
3. Welfare officers.
4. Catz House representative.
5. Other regular committee members.

Contested Categories
If any category has more applicants than available rooms, the following steps will be taken:

1. Anonymous Vote: Anonymous Vote: An anonymous vote will be conducted by the entire MCR committee via Google Forms, taking into consideration the seniority and engagement of the applicants within the committee. Applicants will have the opportunity to prepare speeches if they so desire.

2. Disagreement Resolution: If the anonymous vote results in disagreement within the committee, the final decision will be made through a random raffle.

This procedure ensures a fair and transparent process for allocating on-site accommodation to MCR committee members.
